
CITY OF WEST ST. PAUL
1616 HUMBOLDT AVENUE, WEST ST. PAUL, MN 55118

_______________________________________________________
PARKS AND RECREATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING

MUNICIPAL CENTER COUNCIL CHAMBERS
Roll Call

Adopt Minutes

Approve May 8, 2018 Minutes

MAY 8.PDF

New Business

New Committee Bylaws And Committee Expectations
As was mentioned last month, the City Council has recently adopted new Bylaws and 
Committee Expectations for all Advisory Committees. The attached documents will be 
explained and discussed. 

6-6-18 COMMITTEE EXPECTATIONS.PDF
2018 BYLAWS.PDF

Discussion On Condition Of Mud Lake
Residents around Mud Lake have recently expressed concern about the condition of 
Mud Lake. We will have a discussion of the issues and possible solutions. 

Haskell Park Mainteanence Work
Maintenance staff are in the process of a few projects at Haskell park, including 
clearing fences around the property. There are questions about court use that we 
would like PRAC feedback on. 

Old Business

Other

City Council Updates

Staff Updates

Adjourn

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

-------------------------------------------

If you need an accommodation  to participate in the meeting, please contact the ADA Coordinator at 
651-552-4100, TDD 651-322-2323 at least 5 business days prior to the meeting

www.wspmn.gov          EOE/AA
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MINUTES 

WEST ST. PAUL PARKS & RECREATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING 

May 8, 2018 

 

Park & Rec. Members Present:  Bonnie Bellows, Brad Erickson, Bob Gausman, Dave Lynch, 

Rachel McNamara, Mike Petrasek 

 

Non-voting Members Present:  Sharon G. Hatfield, Parks and Public Works Secretary; Dave 

Napier, Councilman; Dave Schletty, Assistant Parks and 

Recreation Director 

 

Presenter: Tim Olson, Bolton and Menk 

 

1. REVIEW/APPROVE MINUTES 
Co-Chair Lynch called the meeting to order at 5:31 pm.   

 

The meeting minutes from March 13, 2018 were approved with these corrections:   

 

Under “New Business” paragraph four, “$” should be changed to “#.”   

The spelling of member Erickson’s last name should be corrected to “Erickson.”  

 

2. NEW BUSINESS 

a. Wentworth Ave Project-Park Impacts 

Tim Olson of Bolton and Menk, came before the committee previously to talk about the 

Wentworth Avenue Reconstruction and storm water management solutions in Marthaler 

Park.  Olson came to today’s meeting to talk about watershed in the western part of the 

project and the ways to handle stormwater in Weschcke Park.   

 

The project is very complex because of the many hills along Wentworth Avenue.  The 

city and the county has come to a consensus to how the project should look; Bolton and 

Menk have come to a “sixty-percent design plan submittal.  The plan includes sewer 

configuration, utility conflicts, corridor profile, trails and storm water management.  

Bolton and Menk is working with St. Stephen’s Church.   St. Stephens Church is in a 

critical area on Wentworth Avenue; it lies in the “ultimate low point” of the project.  

Dodge Nature center also heavily relies on wetlands in this corridor.  It is very important 

to control the water flood/rate/volume in this area because of the proximity of homes.  St. 

Stephens is interested in storm water management education and is open to “change” in 

order to handle the storm water [problems.]  

 

The first solution Bolton and Menk considered involved clear-cutting many trees and 

grading the area to manage storm water.  It was not the best solution environmentally.  

Bolton and Menk then looked at the “wet pool” and thought about expanding it to control 

storm water.  [After construction] storm water will increase because of the “triple 

whammy” of going to “no curb and gutter along Wentworth” to doubling the amount of 

curb and gutter/roadway and taking away the natural watershed storage area.  With the 

current plan, the water will drain to the north of the plan area. 

 

Olson feels that the plan would be a positive thing environmentally.  The pond is 

surrounded by “scrubby, non-native trees”; the trees can be replaced by native plantings.  

Expanding the flood storage/wet storage and the pond (through grading and sloping) will 

increase sedimentation and help with water quality and pollution.  (It is unknown how 

much is area is wetland right now.  The plan cannot excavate into wetland area around 

the pond.)  Bolton and Menk would like to grade/slope the pond steeper to handle more 
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storm water.  They must wait until more study has been done to avoid excavating into 

possible wetland area.   

 

Some grading will be done outside of the tennis courts. Most of the grading will happen 

in the drainage utility easement, and unfortunately, on church property.  Part of the 

church parking lot will be converted into a rain garden.  The church and the Montessori 

school will take on educational signage for the storm water managements and 

environmental stewardship.  The city can apply for funding from water and soil resources 

for the storm water features (i.e. rain garden).   

 

Bellows asked if the DNR would be involved in the project.  Olson said that the DNR 

gets involved when a project is below their “ordinary high water mark.”  Bolton and 

Menk would try to avoid this.  The project does not affect habitat.  It is also county 

project. (Wentworth is a County State Aid Highway that is locally-maintained.) The 

majority of the funding for the project is coming from Dakota County.  A big chuck of 

the funding is coming from Federal Aid as well. 

 

Weschcke Park is the only place where flood control can be done, “on this side of the 

project” and the impact to the park will be noticeable.  Olson would like the committee’s 

approval for the plan.  Lynch asked if the stream crossing the road will increase; Olson 

said no. 

 

Erickson asked if the neighbors are aware of the project.  Neighbors have been involved 

in the discussion and invited to public meetings  Presently, they do not know that there 

will be work done in the park. Olson said there will be no elevation/flood plain change to 

the area and there will be no net loss to the people that live nearby.  There will be no 

erosion caused by plant removal and the plan will try to maintain privacy screening 

between the church and Wentworth residents.  The park will lose some turf.  The plan 

will try to save the older taller trees.  No amenities will be leaving the park.  

[Optimistically] there will be a “mowing diet” with the new plantings in the proposed 

plan.   

 

Olson asked the committee if they had any comments or questions.  Lynch said he liked 

the plan and that he visited the park a lot.  He did not feel that the park would lose much; 

the area around the water is very muddy and marshy.  Olson would like to see an 

emergent wetland/seed mix in the area.  He added that native plantings (if maintained 

properly for five years,) help keep out the invasive plant species as well.  St. Stephen’s 

Church has also offered to help with maintaining new plantings. 

 

Olson said that there is another contractor working on storm sewer design issues on 

Wentworth; they will work with Bolton and Menk.  Their plans will be “mashed 

together.”  Schletty asked if there was consensus with committee members regarding 

Bolton and Menk’s plan.  Ultimately, Council will have to review and approve the plan.  

Olson said there is still time to change the plan; this what is need to keep the federal 

process going.  Schletty said that he would inform the park maintenance department of 

the plan.   

 

A motion was made to  approve the plan.  Discussion followed. Bellows clarified that 

it was the “60%” plan,” (the Bio-Retention concept for the regional pond) that was 

being approved.  The plan was approved by the committee.  All Ayes. 
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Olson updated the committee on the plans for the Marthaler Park.  He said that there is 

not a whole lot of difference since the last time Olson came before the committee.  The 

city is proceeding with the Park Master Plan and the reconstruction of the park.  Bolton 

and Menk is designing the future parking lot (off of Wentworth) and are moving into the 

“60 percent plan.”  Some features have been changed and/or relocated. The plan includes 

a single row parking lot, which will open up some “green space” for water drainage 

features. This will help with water quality, rate control and volume control.  In the current 

plan, the wetland and the infiltration basin have “switched” locations.  (The bio retention 

features will also be bigger.)  There is more benefit to the water control plan with less 

impervious paving in the current plan.  There are still plans for educational signage.  The 

footprint of the park will not change significantly.  The volleyball court will not be 

moved.  Petrasek asked for more parking spots; there are a lot of people parking on 

Humboldt presently.   

 

 

3. OLD BUSINESS 

a. Recap Easter Celebration  

Lynch said that it was successful even though it was very snowy.  Schletty reported that 

152 tickets were given out to the children.  Because the participants were very spread out 

in the park, Schletty put the winning tickets on the wall.  Some prizes were unclaimed.  

There were great volunteers with plenty of help.  Schletty said he would not change much 

for next year.  Lynch asked about having fire pits for the event.  Schletty said that it was a 

possibility but for a one- hour-event, fire pits might not be needed.  Napier said that the 

people of West St. Paul are “real troopers.” They dug through the snow for the eggs.  

Schletty said that we might have to have the petting zoo in the warming house if it is 

cold; the only drawback is that the warming house is a little far from the fields.  

 

b. Warming Houses/Skating Rinks 

Schletty reported “part of the long term CIP is to replace the parks’ [aging] warming 

houses.”  The city is looking to replacing the warming houses.  Options include enclosed 

heated structures and unstaffed three-sided structures, with timed lighting and heating.  

The city could expedite the process by only having only a certain number of rinks and 

houses by taking down the ones the city is not using now.  The city closed some warming 

housings and not heard any complaints about the closures.  The city could put picnic 

tables on the concrete slabs after tearing down the unused warming houses. Erickson said 

“Haskell has to go.”  Emerson has not been flooded for the last past years, Oakdale and 

Kennedy were not flooded either.   

 

Schletty will put together a report on rink usage for the committee. For some reason, the 

use at Orme Park decreased dramatically.  Schletty said that it was not a good year for ice 

skating at the parks.  Lynch asked if the demolition of the warming houses would be in-

house. Schletty replied yes.  Erickson asked if the city could look at flooding policy this 

year.  He heard a lot of complaints.  Schletty said yes and the city will adopt a new 

method of fan spraying the ice rinks using a one-ton truck.  Only one man would be 

needed to reestablish the ice.  The ice would have a Zamboni feel.  

 

 

4. Updates 

a. Council Update 
i. Memorial for 1010 Dodd; there was a move forward to establish a memorial at 

1010 Dodd.  There will be detailed conversations later about this.  It is not 
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technically a park; but the committee will have some input on the memorial.  

Ultimately, it will have to be designated a park to have a monument.   

ii. Sports Complex- Napier said that the staff has done a good job on the fields.  

Schletty added that reconstruction will be done this fall. 

iii. Former Golf Course- The management company that now runs the Sports 

Dome will open a nine-hole foot golf course at the former Thompson Oaks Golf 

Course.  Napier added that this would be a way to get revenue for the space 

before it is developed.  The foot golf course would not be played on the YMCA 

land. 

5. Other 

i. Committee Membership- Schletty said, “We are one member down.”  Council 

is continuing to look for new applications to the committee.   

ii. Wetland space in [Weschcke] Park- Bellows asked what will happen to a 

particular area in the park.  Schletty said that he would put it on a list for park 

maintenance staff.   

iii. Splash Pad-The Splash Pad will run from Memorial Day through Labor Day.  

The city is trying to cut down costs for the park by not opening the splash pad too 

early in the season. 

 

6. ADJOURNMENT 
The committee members adjourned at 6:33 pm.  The next Park and Recreation Committee meeting 

will take place on Tuesday, June 12, 2018 at 5:30 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Sharon G. Hatfield 




















